Claremont Fire Department

Chief Jim Chamberlain

CLARE MON T 100 Broad Street

Claremont, New Hampshire 03743

Ph: (603) 542-5156

***PRESS RELEASE™**

On May 1st at 9:33 PM, the Claremont Fire Department was dispatched to the area of Veterans
Park, along the ATV trail, for a reported brush fire that was spreading. C-1, Brush 1, and Engine
4 responded. Crews arrived on scene at 9:38 PM and located an active brush fire approximately
60 by 60 feet in size, off the ATV trail.

Fire personnel used the ATV trail for access and established a 2.5-inch supply line. Fire
personnel were able to contain and extinguish the fire, preventing any further spread. The
scene was brought under control at 10:01 PM.

Claremont fire crews are working with the Claremont Police Department and the District Forest
Ranger as part of an ongoing investigation. If anyone has information regarding the cause of
this fire, please contact the Claremont Fire Department at 603-542-5156.

No injuries were reported.
The Claremont Fire Department would like to remind all residents that an active burn permit is

required before kindling any outdoor fire, including campfires and brush piles. Permits can be
obtained by calling the department or visiting the fire station in person.

James Chamberlain
Chief of Department



